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Welcome to the latest edition of our Parent Bulletin! 

This week we held our third PD day of the year, focusing on child-on-child abuse and a host of subjects, 
from gangs and drug culture, to prison and keeping yourself safe online. The day was incredibly thought 
provoking and our students behaved brilliantly, embracing the sessions and the challenging discussions they 
encouraged. Whilst these are tough subjects, it is increasingly important for young people to have the space 
to safely discuss these issues and know how to combat them if they arise to keep themselves safe. 
 
The week is National Apprenticeship Week and as part of that we had the Apprenticehip Bus visit Trafalgar 
School to talk to our Year 10 students. This was an invaluable opportunity to talk to apprentices and gain 
insight into the sort of experiences you can expect on an apprenticeship. We were also excited to host a 
media event relating to the bus, with people from the Portsmouth News and Express FM coming to speak to 
our students and the apprentices about the opportunity.

This week we also held our “Live Well Trafalgar” event, which saw lots of providers come to Trafalgar to offer 
advice and support to our parents, staff and community as a whole. There was a really nice turn out which 
created a positive atmosphere and the chance to ask questions to a range of services all in one place. Thank 
you to our Director of Inclusion, Mrs Seal, for organising this informative and helpful event.
 
Take care and stay safe and we’ll see you after half-term!

Team Trafalgar

Trafalgar       Newsletter

Mobile Phones in School
Please remember that students are not allowed to 
use their mobile phone in school for safeguarding 
reasons. Whilst we understand that students use their 
mobile phones to communicate safe arrival at school 
etc, please remind your child that on arrival to school, 
mobile phones should be turned off or on silent.

Key Dates                                                                 
Mon 13th - Fri 17th Feb - Half Term
Thursday 23rd Feb - Year 8 Parents Evening 
(virtual)
Mon 27th Feb - Fri 3rd Mar - Year 7 RAP 
Meetings (onsite)

Young Writer’s Competition SuccessYoung Writer’s Competition Success
A massive congratulations to Keke for being one of the top 5 out 
of 7000 entries nationally to win the Young Writer’s competition! 

In addition to providing resources to inspire children of all ages 
and abilities, Young Writers also runs award winning national 
writing competitions, which result in their work being published. 
They help turn imagination and creativity into confidence and 
improved writing ability.

Miss Newell and team English could not be prouder!
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PD Day 3
This week we held our third PD Day of the year. These are days spent off timetable focusing on elements of 
our core values and PSHE curriculum. We were fortunate to have a range of speakers come in to talk to the 
students, dealing with a range of hard hitting issues such as gangs, drugs, child-on-child abuse and keeping 
yourself safe online. 

These are tough subjects, 
but increasingly important 
for young people to have the 
space to discuss the issues 
and know how to combat 
them and keep themselves 
safe. 

The students handled the day 
brilliantly and our support 
teams were on hand to help 
any students if they found the 
subject matter a little intense.

Thank you to all our guest 
speakers.

MFL Department 
Update
The Year 7s are now finishing their 
first language journey and have 
consolidated all their learning 
through a game of Escape Room. 

Congratulations to those students 
who managed to crack the code 
and escape!

Have a great half term!

Apprenticeship Bus visits 
Trafalgar! 
The Apprenticeship Bus came to Trafalgar this week as part 
of National Apprenticeship Week!

The bus travels around Portsmouth taking apprentices from 
Portsmouth-based businesses and organisations to schools, 
giving students a real, first-hand look at what life is like as 
an apprentice.

Additionally, Trafalgar hosted a media event related to the 
opportunity, which you can read on the Portsmouth News 
website and listen to on Express FM.

Community Circles UpdateCommunity Circles Update
The question in this week’s check-out community circle was “Do you care more about 
pleasing people or speaking the truth?” Most students said it depended on the 
situation and who they were speaking to. If it was a case of keeping someone safe, there 
was a general consensus that telling the truth is very important. 

The work done on PD day 3 around the bystander effect - and having uncomfortable conversations in order 
to help to keep our community safe - was something people could identify with. Most students said people 
pleasing might take place either to help make friends feel better when they’re down or when there’s an 
incentive attached. Some said they felt a real high from making others feel better, even when it’s at their 
own expense.

How do you think your child answered? #joinin #teamtrafalgar

https://www.portsmouth.co.uk/news/people/shaping-portsmouths-apprentice-bus-tour-of-city-secondary-schools-makes-an-impact-during-national-apprenticeship-week-4019855
https://www.portsmouth.co.uk/news/people/shaping-portsmouths-apprentice-bus-tour-of-city-secondary-schools-makes-an-impact-during-national-apprenticeship-week-4019855
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